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AG SLATERY JOINS EFFORT OPPOSING FEDERAL CONTROL OF STATES’ 
ELECTIONS  

 
Nashville- In a letter to congressional leaders, Tennessee Attorney General Herbert H. Slatery III 
and 22 other attorneys general warn that legislation under consideration in Congress would allow 
the United States Department of Justice to federalize the election system by usurping the 
authority states rightly possess over the administration of their elections. 
 
Already passed in the House, the John Lewis Voting Rights Advancement Act-or H.R.4- would 
amend the Voting Rights Act and require states to obtain “preclearance” from the federal 
government before enacting election reforms such as voter identification requirements and voter 
list maintenance laws. 
 
“This legislation is a misguided, clumsy, and heavy-handed effort to circumvent Supreme Court 
decisions, state sovereignty, and the will of the people,” write the attorneys general. 
 
“Tennesseans, through their elected officials, have the right to create laws that safeguard secure, 
fair elections and prevent voter fraud,” said General Slatery. “This partisan attempt to amend the 
Voting Rights Act, which is a very good law and already provides a remedy when discrimination 
occurs, would only serve to give the federal government control of our state elections.” 
 
“States that create laws based on what works best for their jurisdiction to respond to a crisis of 
confidence in our elections systems,” the letter states, “will inevitably be targeted by the 
Department of Justice leading to more confusion, litigation, and concerns over the validity of 
elections going forward.” 
 
The letter was led by Indiana Attorney General Todd Rokita. In addition to Tennessee, the 
following states joined the letter: Alabama, Arizona, Arkansas, Florida, Georgia, Idaho, Kansas, 
Kentucky, Louisiana, Mississippi, Missouri, Montana, Nebraska, New Hampshire, Ohio, 
Oklahoma, South Carolina, South Dakota, Texas, Utah, West Virginia.  
 
To read the letter, click here:  
https://www.tn.gov/content/dam/tn/attorneygeneral/documents/pr/2021/pr21-32-letter.pdf 
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